

**Odisha
Police SI**

**Previous Year Paper
08 July 2022 Paper I**



ODISHA POLICE COMBINED POLICE SERVICE EXAMINATION 2018

Candidate User ID :

Exam Date : 08/07/2022

Exam Name : Combined Police Service Examination
2018 – Paper 1

Test Centre Name :

Exam Timing : 09:30 AM TO 11:00 AM

Note: Questions answered are highlighted with selection

For Questions 1,2,3,4

Conversation is a fine art. It is the art of exchanging thought. It is an art which anybody can cultivate or master. Not everybody can paint or play music, but almost everyone can talk. Thus it affords the greatest pleasure to the greatest number. To talk", says R.L. Sleverson, "is our chief business in the world. And talk is by far the most accessible of pleasures. It costs nothing in money, it is all profit. It completes our education, makes friends and can be enjoyed at any age. Conversation is indeed the most teachable of all the arts. All you need to do is to find a subject that interests you and your listeners. Hobbies are for example, numberless hobbies to talk about. But the important thing is that you must talk about the other fellow's hobby rather than your own. Therein lies the secret of your popularity. There is nothing that pleases people so much as your interest in their interest. It is just as important to know what subjects to avoid and what subjects to select for good conversation. If you don't want to be set down as a bore, avoid certain unpleasant topics. Avoid talking about yourself unless you are asked to do so. Sickness or death bores everybody. The only one who willingly listens to such talk is, the doctor, but he gets paid for it. You must also know not only what to say but also how to say it.

1 How does the author define and explain the art of conversation?

- quality work with precise aim but everybody can't learn
- fine art easier to learn and within everybody's reach (Correct Answer)
- secret goal with precise art learned within the family
- All of these

2 How is talking easier to learn than other fine arts?

- It is easier to become a good talker than a master painter or musician. (Correct Answer)
- Because people like to hear rather than to see the performance
- People want to hear and not to speak
- None of these

3 What are the subjects one can easily talk about?

- private relationship
- personal life
- hobby (Correct Answer)
- personal Bank records

4 Find out word from the above passage similar in meaning to the 'acquire or develop'.

- Conflict
- please
- accessible
- cultivate (Correct Answer)

For Questions 5,6,7

This is the story of a man who thought that he had the right to do whatever he liked. One day, this gentleman was walking along a busy road, spinning his walking-stick round and round in his hand, and was trying to look important. A man walking behind him objected. "You ought not to spin your walking-stick round and round like that!" he said. "I am free to do what I like with my walking-stick," argued the gentleman. Of course, you are," said the other man, "but you ought to know that your freedom ends where my nose begins." The story tells us that we can enjoy our rights and our freedom only if they do not interfere with other people's rights and freedom.

5 Why was the gentleman on the road moving his walking stick round and round?

- The gentleman on the road was moving his walking stick round and round because he wanted to dig the earth.
- The gentleman on the road was moving his walking stick round and round because he wanted to find insects.
- The gentleman on the road was moving his walking stick round and round because he wanted to look important. (Correct Answer)
- None of these

6 Who objected to his behaviour?

- A man walking behind him objected to his behaviour. (Correct Answer)
- A man standing behind him objected to his behaviour.
- A man standing ahead to him objected to his behaviour.
- A man standing opposite to him objected to his behaviour.

7 What argument did the gentleman give?

- The gentleman argued that he was finding an insect which bite him. (Correct Answer)
- The gentleman argued that he was finding an insect which bite him.
- The gentleman argued that he was finding an insect which bite him.
- The gentleman argued that he was finding an insect which bite him.

The gentleman argued that he was free to do whatever he liked with his walking-stick. (Correct Answer)

The gentleman argued that he was free to run but was not able to so he did it with his walking-stick.

The gentleman argued that he was not doing so with his walking-stick.

For Questions 8,9,10

A homeopathy is a form of alternative medicine, first proposed by German physician Samuel Hahnemann in 1796 that attempts to treat patients with heavily diluted medicines. Homeopathic remedies are prepared by serial dilution with shaking by forceful striking, which homeopaths term succession after each dilution under the assumption that this increases the effect of the treatment. Homeopaths call this process potentization. Dilution often continues until none of the original substance remains. Homeopathic reference books known as repertories are then consulted, and a remedy is selected based on the totality of symptoms. Homeopathic remedies are considered safe, but are criticized for putting patients at risk due to advice against conventional medicine such as vaccinations, anti-malarial drugs, and

antibiotics. Depending on the dilution, homeopathic remedies may not contain any pharmacologically active molecules, and for such remedies to have pharmacological effect would violate fundamental principles of science. Modern homeopaths have proposed that 'water has a memory that allows homeopathic preparations to work without any of the original substance; however, there are no verified observations nor scientifically plausible physical mechanisms for such a phenomenon. The lack of convincing scientific evidence supporting homeopathy's efficacy and its use of remedies lacking active ingredients have caused homeopathy to be described as pseudoscience.

8 Homeopathy treats patients with _____

- strong medicine
- Heavy medicine
- concentrated medicine
- diluted medicine (Correct Answer)

9 Homeopathic remedies are prepared by serial dilution with shaking by forceful striking, the procedure is known as _____

- Succession (Correct Answer)
- dilution
- potentization
- convention

10 A report of UK states that homeopathy is not more useful than a placebo because after dilution the medicine don't contain any _____

- chemical
- pharmacologically active substance (Correct Answer)
- acid
- vaccine against diseases

11 Select the synonym of to permeate

- torrid
- to imbue (Correct Answer)
- stale
- to desiccate

12 Select the synonym of to gnaw

- to nibble (Correct Answer)
- to drool
- to slaver
- to spit

13 Provide Idiom/Phrase for the given meaning : 'I have no idea'

- Your Guess Is As Good As Mine (Correct Answer)
- Wear Your Heart On Your Sleeve
- To Steal Someone's Thunder
- None of these

14 Provide Idiom/Phrase for the given meaning : 'To detect someone in the group is betraying the others'

- Smell A Rat (Correct Answer)
- Sitting Shotgun
- Smell Something Fishy
- None of these

15 Convert the given word into plural : Portfolio -

- Portfolioes
- Portfolios (Correct Answer)
- Portfoleoes
- None of these

16 He was prevented to accept the assignment (1)/ because he was a government employee (2)/ and as such barred from accepting such assignments. (3)/ No error (4)

- 1 (Correct Answer)
- 2
- 3
- 4

- 17 The call of the seas (1)/ have always (2)/ found an echo in me. (3)/ No error (4)
- ☐ 1
☒ 2 (Correct Answer)
☐ 3
☐ 4
- 18 I bought horse, Ox, and Buffalo.
- ☐ a, a, a
☐ an, a, an
☒ a, an, a (Correct Answer)
☐ None of these
- 19 Present Perfect tense - Someone some crockery.
- ☐ break
☐ had broke
☒ has broken (Correct Answer)
☐ broken
- 20 Identify the mistake in the sentence and correct it from the given options. This is a voter bottle.
- ☒ water (Correct Answer)
☐ wonder
☐ warm
☐ watter
- 21 Identify the mistake in the sentence and correct it from the given options. The radio was contiouns play.
- ☐ Continuously, play
☐ radiou, Continuously
☒ Continuously, playing (Correct Answer)
☐ All of these
- 22 Find the non-finite verb from the given sentence. Collecting stamps is a hobby.
- ☒ collecting (Correct Answer)
☐ stamps
☐ hobby
☐ None of these
- 23 Find the non-finite verb from the given sentence. Children like to burst crakers at the time of Diwali.
- ☐ like to
☒ to burst (Correct Answer)
☐ at the time
☐ Diwali
- 24 Find the finite verb from the given sentence. The trumpets sounded and the judge gave the knights the signal to begin.
- ☒ sounded, gave (Correct Answer)
☐ signal, gave
☐ signal, begin
☐ sounded, begin
- 25 Fill the gap with appropriate phrasal verb or prepoition in the given sentence. We must fight poverty.
- ☐ for
☒ against (Correct Answer)
☐ to
☐ All of these
- 26 Fill the gap with appropriate phrasal verb or prepoition in the given sentence. The cost of living has run ____ considerably.
- ☒ up (Correct Answer)
☐ out
☐ off
☐ None of these
- 27 Fill the gap with appropriate phrasal verb or prepoition in the given sentence. I tripped on the cat and fell _____
- ☐ out
☐ up
☒ over (Correct Answer)
☐ All of these
- 28 Identify the pronoun form of the words quoted - The boy ate "his" dinner.
- ☐ Reciprocal
☐ Reflexive
☐ Both 2 & 4
☒ Pronominal possessive (Correct Answer)

- 29 Give one word for the following : "Dictionary of the special terms in a particular field or job."
- directory
Glossary (Correct Answer)
word meaning
None of these
- 30 What is the news?
- last
late
latest (Correct Answer)
None of these
- 31 The old lion roared amongst all the lions in the forest.
- most fierce
most fiercely (Correct Answer)
fiercely
None of these
- 32 The of an adverb is usually formed by adding '-er'
- superlative degree
comparative degree (Correct Answer)
Both 1 & 2
None of these
- 33 Fill in the blank. Indirect speech is also called _____
- Simple speech
Reported speech (Correct Answer)
Quoted speech
Principal speech
- 34 He did not ring the bell.
- The bell is not rung by him.
The bell has not been rung by him.
The bell was not rung by him. (Correct Answer)
The bell had not been rung by him.
- 35 I have not tasted the wine.
- The wine have not tasted by me.
The wine has not tasted by me.
The wine has not been tasted by me. (Correct Answer)
The wine have not been tasted by me.
- 36 They were singing songs.
- Songs are being sung by them.
Songs were singing by them.
Songs were being sung by them. (Correct Answer)
Songs are singing by them.
- 37 I eat fresh vegetables.
- Fresh vegetables was eaten by me.
Fresh vegetables have eaten by me.
Fresh vegetables are eaten by me. (Correct Answer)
Fresh vegetables were eaten by me.
- 38 The two teams were playing the match.
- The match was been playing by the two teams.
The match was being played by the two teams. (Correct Answer)
The match has been played by the two teams.
The match is being played by the two teams.
- 39 When did you lose your book?
- When was your book lost by you? (Correct Answer)
When has your book lost by you?
When were your book lost by you?
When is your book lost by you?
- 40 S1: For some time in his youth Abraham Lincoln was manager for a shop. P : Then a chance Customer would come. Q : Young Lincoln way of keeping shop was entirely unlike anyone else's R : Lincoln would jump up and attend to his needs and then revert to his reading. S : He used to lie full length on the counter of the shop eagerly reading a book.
- SQRP
SRQP
QSPR (Correct Answer)
QPSR

- 41 Which of these are the most suitable solutions to a letter to the Editor?
- Mr.Sir/Mrs. Madam
Dear Sir/Madam (Correct Answer)
Mr.Editor/Mrs.Editor
None of these
- 42 I have a good relationship my neighbours.
- with (Correct Answer)
from
between
None of these
- 43 He started his journey daybreak.
- on
at
during (Correct Answer)
None of these
- 44 My mother met the teacher is our classmate.
- Her daughter
The daughter of us
Who is daughter
Whose daughter (Correct Answer)
- 45 Mr. William asked his wife "who called me just now?" It means that ...
- Mr. Linton wants to know who called him
Mr. Linton wants to know who calls him
Mr. Linton wanted to know who called him
Mr. Linton wanted to know who had called him (Correct Answer)
- 46 Sunday is the day everybody has a day off.
- When (Correct Answer)
What
Which
Where
- 47 Moana the cake for her birthday party from her favorite bakery yesterday.
- took (Correct Answer)
take
had took
has take
- 48 The new student has me, but he did not say 'hi' to me.
- see
seeing
seen (Correct Answer)
saw
- 49 Alice children and their parents at park. They had a garden party.
- saw (Correct Answer)
seen
has seen
had seen
- 50 My brother with me to the new restaurant in our town yesterday.
- walk
had walk
has walked
walked (Correct Answer)

For Questions 51,52,53,54

ପୃଥିବୀରେ ଯେଉଁ କେତେଜଣ ଜନସଂଖ୍ୟା ବଢ଼ିଚାଲିଛି, ଖାଦ୍ୟ ଉତ୍ପାଦନର ପରିମାଣ ବିନାଶ୍ୱରୀ ଭାବରେ ମଧ୍ୟ ଏହା ଉତ୍ତରରେ ନିଅଣ୍ଟିଆ ହୋଇ ଉଠିଯାଇଛି । ପ୍ରତି ବର୍ଷ ଯେଉଁ ସ୍ତରରେ ଏହା ବଢ଼ିଚାଲିଛି, ଏହା ଯେ ଉଦ୍ଭିଦରେ କି ଆକାର ଧାରଣ କରିବ, ଉଦ୍ଭିଦାବେଦକୁ ଦେହ ଖାତେଇଉଠୁଛି । ତେଣୁ ଯେତେବେଳେ ପର୍ଯ୍ୟନ୍ତ ସେହି ଅବସ୍ଥା ଆସିବି, ପୃଥିବୀରେ ଲୋକସଂଖ୍ୟା ଦ୍ରୁତାତର ବଢ଼ିଚାଲିଥିବ । ହଜାରେ କି ଦୁଇ ହଜାର ବର୍ଷ ପରେ ଏମିତି ଅବସ୍ଥା ଆସିବ ଯେ ଲୋକମାନଙ୍କୁ ଖାଦ୍ୟ ଯୋଗାଇବା ଅସମ୍ଭବ ହୋଇପଡ଼ିବ । ତେଣୁ ଏବେ ସୁଦ୍ଧା ଉଦ୍ଭିଦରେ ଗଣିତ ଖାଦ୍ୟ ଉତ୍ପାଦନ କେମିତି ଭାବରେ ସମାଧାନ କରିହେବ, ଆଜିକୁ ଦିନର କିଛିବା କଥା । ଏହା କୃତ୍ରିମିକ ଯେ ବିଜ୍ଞାନ ସେତେବେଳକୁ ଯେଉଁ ଭରତ ଅବସ୍ଥାକୁ ଆସିଥିବ, ସେଥିରେ ଖାଦ୍ୟ ସମସ୍ୟା ଏକ ବଡ଼ ସମସ୍ୟା ହୋଇ ରହିନପାରେ । ତେବେ କୃଷି ଦ୍ୱାରା ଖାଦ୍ୟ ଉତ୍ପାଦନ କରି ଲୋକମାନଙ୍କୁ ଯୋଗାଇବା ପୂରାପୂର୍ଣ୍ଣ ଅସମ୍ଭବ ହୋଇପଡ଼ିବ । ଉଦ୍ଭିଦରେ ଜନସଂଖ୍ୟା ବହୁ ପରିମାଣରେ ବଢ଼ିଗଲେ ଚାଷକର୍ମୀର ପରିମାଣ କମିଯାଉଥିବ, କାରଣ ଚାଷକର୍ମୀଗୁଡ଼ିକୁ ଜଳବାୟୁ, ସହର ଓ ଶିଳ୍ପାଞ୍ଚରେ ପୁଣିହେବ । ଦିନକୁ ଦିନ ପୃଥିବୀର ଜନସଂଖ୍ୟା ଯେଉଁ ପରିମାଣରେ ବଢ଼ୁଥିବ, ସେହି ଅନୁପାତରେ ଚାଷକର୍ମୀ ବଢ଼ିବା ପଡ଼ିବେଇ କମିବାକୁ ଲାଗୁଥିବ । ଆମେ ଆଜିକାଲି କୃଷିରୁ ଯାହା ଖାଦ୍ୟପଦାର୍ଥ ଆହରଣ କରୁଛୁ, ତାହା କେବଳ ଆମକୁ ମୋଟାମୋଟି ପୁଷିକାର, ଶ୍ୱେତସାର ଓ ବେହସାର ଭାଗର ଖାଦ୍ୟ ଯୋଗାଇଛି । ଆମ ଖାଦ୍ୟର ପ୍ରଧାନ ଅଂଶ ହିଁ ଏହି ଚିତ୍ରଟି । ଧାନ, ଗହମ, ବାଜରା, ମାଝିଆ, ଆଳୁ, ଆଦି ଚାଷ ଆମକୁ ଶ୍ୱେତସାର ଭାଗର ଖାଦ୍ୟ ଯୋଗାଇଛି । ଉଦି ପାସର ଓ ଗୋପାଳନ, ମଧ୍ୟ ଉତ୍ପାଦନ, ଦୁଗୁଜ ପାଳନ, ଆଦି ଆମକୁ ପୁଷିକାର ଭାଗର ଖାଦ୍ୟ ଯୋଗାଇଛି । ଏହି ଗୋପାଳନ, ଦୁଗୁଜ ପାଳନ ପ୍ରକାରରେ ଯାହାର ଚାଷ ଉପରେ ନିର୍ଭର କରେ, କାରଣ ଏଗୁଡ଼ିକୁ ଯାହାର ଚାଷକର୍ମୀର ଉତ୍ତମ ଖାଦ୍ୟ ଖାଇ ଆମକୁ ଉନ୍ନତ ପୁଷିକାର ଖାଦ୍ୟ ଯୋଗାଣ । ବର୍ତ୍ତମାନ ପ୍ରଶ୍ନ ହେଲା, ଆମେ ଯାହାର ଚାଷକୁ କଠାର ବେଳ ଏଗୁଡ଼ିକର ଉତ୍ପାଦନ କିଭଳି ଭାବରେ କରିପାରିବୁ ଓ ଉଦ୍ଭିଦରେ ଖାଦ୍ୟସମସ୍ୟା ବିଭାରେ ଏଗୁଡ଼ିକ ଆମର କେତେ ଦୂର ସାହାଯ୍ୟକରି ହୋଇପାରିବେ ତାହା ଆଲୋଚନା କରିବା କଥା ।

- 59 ବେଦାନ୍ତ ମେତାବୋଲିକ୍ ହାର ବ'ଣ?
- ଏହାର ନିୟମିତ କାର୍ଯ୍ୟକଳାପ ବଜାଇ ରଖିବା ପାଇଁ ଆପଣଙ୍କ ଶରୀର ମାଟିକ ଆଧାରରେ କେତେ ବ୍ୟାୟାମ ଆବଶ୍ୟକ କରେ।
ଆପଣଙ୍କ ଶରୀର ବୈଜିକ ଆବଶ୍ୟକ କରୁଥିବା ଖାଦ୍ୟର ପରିମାଣ ।
ଏହାର ନିୟମିତ କାର୍ଯ୍ୟକଳାପ ବଜାଇ ରଖିବା ପାଇଁ ଆପଣଙ୍କ ଶରୀର ବୈଜିକ ଆବଶ୍ୟକ କରୁଥିବା ବ୍ୟାୟାମର ପରିମାଣ । (Correct Answer)
ଆପଣଙ୍କ ଶରୀର ବୈଜିକ ଆବଶ୍ୟକ କରୁଥିବା ଅନୁକାଳର ପରିମାଣ ।
- 60 ଗ୍ରୀସ୍-ଟାଏଟ୍ ରେ ଜଣେ ଖାଇବାକୁ ପଡ଼ିବ ..
- ଅଧିକ-ବ୍ୟାୟାମ, ଉପ୍ରାନ୍ତ
କମ୍ ବ୍ୟାୟାମ, ଉପ୍ରାନ୍ତ (Correct Answer)
କମ୍ ବ୍ୟାୟାମ, ମାସ
ଅଧିକ ବ୍ୟାୟାମ, ମାସ
- 61 ବନ୍ଧନରେ ବିଆସିଥିବା ଦ୍ଵିଧାବୁଦ୍ଧିକର ଇପସ୍ତୁତ ରୂପ ଦହିତ ଚର୍ଚିତ ଅଟେ କାନ ବ୍ୟବହାର କରି ବାଦ୍ୟବୁଦ୍ଧିକ ତିଆରି କରନ୍ତୁ । ସେହେତୁ ସେ ଡିଡ଼ି
।, ସେ ଖର୍ଚ୍ଚ ପଡ଼ିଲା ଏବଂ ପଡ଼ିଗଲା ।
- ଚକେ
ଚକ୍ରୁଥିଲା (Correct Answer)
ଚକିଲା
ଚକିବ
- 62 ବନ୍ଧନରେ ବିଆସିଥିବା ଦ୍ଵିଧାବୁଦ୍ଧିକର ଇପସ୍ତୁତ ରୂପ ଦହିତ ଚର୍ଚିତ ଅଟେ କାନ ବ୍ୟବହାର କରି ବାଦ୍ୟବୁଦ୍ଧିକ ତିଆରି କରନ୍ତୁ । ବନ୍ଧନରେ
ବିଆସିମାନେ ବ'ଣ ଗାଥା ଶିକ୍ଷକ ବ୍ୟବହାର ପ୍ରାୟଥିଲେ ।
- କରୁଥିଲେ
କରନ୍ତି
କରେ
କରୁଥିଲେ (Correct Answer)
- 63 ବନ୍ଧନରେ ବିଆସିଥିବା ଦ୍ଵିଧାବୁଦ୍ଧିକର ଇପସ୍ତୁତ ରୂପ ଦହିତ ଚର୍ଚିତ ଅଟେ କାନ ବ୍ୟବହାର କରି ବାଦ୍ୟବୁଦ୍ଧିକ ତିଆରି କରନ୍ତୁ । ସେ ସନ୍ଧ୍ୟା ଶେଷ ଘୁଞ୍ଚା
ସମସ୍ତ ସାମଗ୍ରୀ ।
- ଚାଲି କରନ୍ତି
ଚାଲି କରୁଥିଲେ (Correct Answer)
ଚାଲି କରୁଛନ୍ତି
ଚାଲି କରନ୍ତି
- 64 ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ: ନିମ୍ନଲିଖିତ ପ୍ରଶ୍ନବୁଦ୍ଧିକରେ, ବାଦ୍ୟର କିଛି ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ଏବଂ କିଛି ସଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ । ବାଦ୍ୟର କେଉଁ ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ତାହା ଖୋଜ ।
ଯଦି ଏବଂ ବାଦ୍ୟ ଛୁଟି ଗୁଡ଼ି ଅଟେ, ତେବେ ଛୁଟିର ଇଲର ହେଉଛି (ଉ) । ଏବଂ ବର୍ଷ ଜାମିଆଇଛି (ବ)/ସେହେତୁ ସେ ଆମକୁ ଛାଡ଼ିଛନ୍ତି (ଖ)/ ଏବଂ ଆମେ
ଜାଣି ଦିଅନ୍ତୁ କେଉଁଠି ଖବର ଶୁଣୁ ନାହିଁ । (ଗ) / କୌଣସି ଛୁଟି ନାହିଁ (ଘ)
- କ
ଖ
ଗ (Correct Answer)
ଘ
- 65 ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ: ନିମ୍ନଲିଖିତ ପ୍ରଶ୍ନବୁଦ୍ଧିକରେ, ବାଦ୍ୟର କିଛି ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ଏବଂ କିଛି ସଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ । ବାଦ୍ୟର କେଉଁ ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ତାହା ଖୋଜ ।
ଯଦି ଏବଂ ବାଦ୍ୟ ଛୁଟି ଗୁଡ଼ି ଅଟେ, ତେବେ ଛୁଟିର ଇଲର ହେଉଛି (ଉ) । ଯେଉଁମାନେ ନିଜ ଜୀବନ (ବ) / ଅନ୍ୟମାନଙ୍କ ପାଇଁ ଦେଇଛନ୍ତି ସେମାନେ ନିଶ୍ଚିତ
ଭାବରେ (ଖ) / ଆନନ୍ଦରେ ବୁଲିଆସେ ବାସ କରନ୍ତି । (ଗ) / କୌଣସି ଛୁଟି ନାହିଁ (ଘ)
- କ
ଖ
ଗ (Correct Answer)
ଘ
- 66 ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ: ନିମ୍ନଲିଖିତ ପ୍ରଶ୍ନବୁଦ୍ଧିକରେ, ବାଦ୍ୟର କିଛି ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ଏବଂ କିଛି ସଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ । ବାଦ୍ୟର କେଉଁ ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ତାହା ଖୋଜ ।
ଯଦି ଏବଂ ବାଦ୍ୟ ଛୁଟି ଗୁଡ଼ି ଅଟେ, ତେବେ ଛୁଟିର ଇଲର ହେଉଛି (ଉ) । ଏହା ସତ୍ୟ ଯେ କର୍ତ୍ତବ୍ୟର ଭାବନା ସମୟରେ (ବ)/ ଆପଣଙ୍କ ପାଇଁ ତାହା
କରିବା ଆବଶ୍ୟକ ହୋଇପାରେ (ଖ) / ଯାହା ଆପଣଙ୍କ ସାଥୀମାନଙ୍କୁ ଅସ୍ପୃଶ୍ୟ କରେ । (ଗ)/ କୌଣସି ଛୁଟି ନାହିଁ (ଘ)
- କ (Correct Answer)
ଖ
ଗ
ଘ
- 67 ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ: ନିମ୍ନଲିଖିତ ପ୍ରଶ୍ନବୁଦ୍ଧିକରେ, ବାଦ୍ୟର କିଛି ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ଏବଂ କିଛି ସଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ । ବାଦ୍ୟର କେଉଁ ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ତାହା ଖୋଜ ।
ଯଦି ଏବଂ ବାଦ୍ୟ ଛୁଟି ଗୁଡ଼ି ଅଟେ, ତେବେ ଛୁଟିର ଇଲର ହେଉଛି (ଉ) । ସବୁକିଛି ପାଇଁ ନିଜକୁ ପ୍ରସ୍ତୁତ କରିବା ଆବଶ୍ୟକ (ବ)/ ଚାହ ପ୍ରାୟଶ୍ଚିତ ବର୍ଷରେ
କାର୍ଯ୍ୟ (ଖ)/ ଯାହା ତାଙ୍କୁ ଜୀବନରେ ପ୍ରବର୍ତ୍ତନ କରିବାକୁ ପଡ଼ିବ । (ଗ)/ କୌଣସି ଛୁଟି ନାହିଁ (ଘ)
- କ (Correct Answer)
ଖ
ଗ
ଘ
- 68 ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ: ନିମ୍ନଲିଖିତ ପ୍ରଶ୍ନବୁଦ୍ଧିକରେ, ବାଦ୍ୟର କିଛି ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ଏବଂ କିଛି ସଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ । ବାଦ୍ୟର କେଉଁ ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ତାହା ଖୋଜ ।
ଯଦି ଏବଂ ବାଦ୍ୟ ଛୁଟି ଗୁଡ଼ି ଅଟେ, ତେବେ ଛୁଟିର ଇଲର ହେଉଛି (ଉ) । କଲେଜ ଛାତ୍ରପଢ଼ା (ବ)/ ବେବଦ (ଖ)/ ବହୁତ ଭଲ ପୂର୍ବରୁ ଦହିତ ଦହିତ
ନୁହେଁ, ବରଂ ସର୍ବଶେଷ ପଢ଼ିବା ସହିତ ମଧ୍ୟ ସହିତ । (ଗ)/ କୌଣସି ଛୁଟି ନାହିଁ (ଘ)
- କ
ଖ (Correct Answer)
ଗ
ଘ
- 69 ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ: ନିମ୍ନଲିଖିତ ପ୍ରଶ୍ନବୁଦ୍ଧିକରେ, ବାଦ୍ୟର କିଛି ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ଏବଂ କିଛି ସଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ । ବାଦ୍ୟର କେଉଁ ଅଂଶରେ ଛୁଟି ଅଛି ତାହା ଖୋଜ ।
ଯଦି ଏବଂ ବାଦ୍ୟ ଛୁଟି ଗୁଡ଼ି ଅଟେ, ତେବେ ଛୁଟିର ଇଲର ହେଉଛି (ଉ) । ନୋର ସିଲୋର (ବ)/ସିଏ ଗୋଲର ଇଲର (ଖ)/ ଆମ ଗତିର ଇଲର

- କ
- ଖ
- ଗ (Correct Answer)
- ଘ

70 ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ: ନିମ୍ନଲିଖିତ ପ୍ରଶ୍ନଗୁଡ଼ିକରେ, ବାମରେ ଦିଆଯାଇଥିବା ଶବ୍ଦର ଅର୍ଥ ଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ କି ନାହିଁ ସୂଚିତ କରନ୍ତୁ । ବାମରେ ଦିଆଯାଇଥିବା ଶବ୍ଦର ଅର୍ଥ ଠିକ୍ ନାହିଁ ହେଲେ ଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ କି ନାହିଁ ସୂଚିତ କରନ୍ତୁ ।

- କ
- ଖ
- ଗ (Correct Answer)
- ଘ

71 ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ: ନିମ୍ନଲିଖିତ ପ୍ରଶ୍ନଗୁଡ଼ିକରେ, ବାମରେ ଦିଆଯାଇଥିବା ଶବ୍ଦର ଅର୍ଥ ଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ କି ନାହିଁ ସୂଚିତ କରନ୍ତୁ । ବାମରେ ଦିଆଯାଇଥିବା ଶବ୍ଦର ଅର୍ଥ ଠିକ୍ ନାହିଁ ହେଲେ ଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ କି ନାହିଁ ସୂଚିତ କରନ୍ତୁ ।

- କ
- ଖ (Correct Answer)
- ଗ
- ଘ

72 ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ: ନିମ୍ନଲିଖିତ ପ୍ରଶ୍ନଗୁଡ଼ିକରେ, ବାମରେ ଦିଆଯାଇଥିବା ଶବ୍ଦର ଅର୍ଥ ଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ କି ନାହିଁ ସୂଚିତ କରନ୍ତୁ । ବାମରେ ଦିଆଯାଇଥିବା ଶବ୍ଦର ଅର୍ଥ ଠିକ୍ ନାହିଁ ହେଲେ ଠିକ୍ ଅଟେ କି ନାହିଁ ସୂଚିତ କରନ୍ତୁ ।

- କ
- ଖ (Correct Answer)
- ଗ
- ଘ

73 ଗୋ ପୁଅ _____ ଗୋ ଆଖିର ବୋଲି ।

- ଏ
- ଈ (Correct Answer)
- ଆ
- ଉ

74 _____ ରାଜ୍ୟର ପ୍ରଧାନମନ୍ତ୍ରୀ ହେଉଛନ୍ତି ।

- ଆ
- ଏ
- ଈ (Correct Answer)
- ଉ

75 ନିମ୍ନଲିଖିତ ମଧ୍ୟମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ପାଠ୍ୟପୁସ୍ତକରେ ଉଲ୍ଲେଖ କରାଯାଇଛି ।

- ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା (Correct Answer)
- ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା
- ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା
- ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା

76 _____ ଗୁଡ଼ିକ ଗୋଟିଏ ।

- ନିମ୍ନ
- ଉପର (Correct Answer)
- ନିମ୍ନ
- ଉପର

77 ଗୋଟିଏ ଗୋଟିଏ ଗୋଟିଏ ଗୋଟିଏ ପାଇଁ ପଦ୍ୟ କବିତା ।

- କବି
- କବିତା (Correct Answer)
- କବିତା
- କବିତା

78 ନିମ୍ନଲିଖିତ ମଧ୍ୟମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ପାଠ୍ୟପୁସ୍ତକରେ ଉଲ୍ଲେଖ କରାଯାଇଛି ।

- ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା (Correct Answer)
- ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା
- ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା
- ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା

79 _____ ଶିକ୍ଷା ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା ।

- ଉପର
- ଉପର (Correct Answer)
- ଉପର
- ଉପର

80 _____ ଶିକ୍ଷା ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା ପ୍ରାଥମିକ ଶିକ୍ଷା ।

- ଉପର (Correct Answer)
- ଉପର
- ଉପର
- ଉପର

- 81 ଆପଣ ପନିର ପାଇଁ ଲାଗିଛନ୍ତି ?
କଣ୍ଢେ କବି ଓ କଣ୍ଠେ ନାଟ୍ୟକାର (Correct Answer)
କଣ୍ଠେ କବି ଓ ନାଟ୍ୟକାର
କବି ଓ ନାଟ୍ୟକାର
କଣ୍ଠେ କବି ଓ ନାଟ୍ୟକାର
- 82 ସେ କାନ୍ଦିଲେ କିପ୍ର ... ଜାନ୍ତୁ ଶୁଣିଲେ ନାହିଁ ।
କେହି (Correct Answer)
କେ କେହି
କେହି କେହି
ଏଥିମଧ୍ୟରୁ କୌଣସିଟି ନୁହେଁ
- 83 ଏହି ଜଟିଳ ଆଲୋଚନା ସମାଧାନ କରିପାରିବେ ।
ସମସ୍ତେ
ପ୍ରତ୍ୟେକ
କେହି କି ନୁହେଁ (Correct Answer)
ଏଥିମଧ୍ୟରୁ କୌଣସିଟି ନୁହେଁ
- 84 ତରୁ ଲେ ଥିବା ତତ ବାସ୍ତବରେ ହେଲା ।
ଶୁଣି
ଆଜ୍ଞା (Correct Answer)
ଚିନ୍ତା
ଆଜ୍ଞା ଚିନ୍ତା
- 85 ସେ ଗାଡ଼ ଗଲେ ନାହିଁ ।
କେହି
ଅଧିକାଂଶ
ଅଧିକ
ଅନେକ (Correct Answer)
- 86 ଶ୍ରୀମତୀ ଅପିତ୍ତ ଖୋଜିଛନ୍ତି ।
ସାରା
ସମସ୍ତ (Correct Answer)
ସମ୍ପୂର୍ଣ୍ଣ
କିଛିଟା
- 87 ବାବୁ ଚେୟାର ଲାଗିବା ବସ୍ତୁର ହୋଇଥିଲା ।
ଫାଇଲ
କାହାର
କିଏ (Correct Answer)
ଏଥିମଧ୍ୟରୁ କୌଣସିଟି ନୁହେଁ
- 88 ଇଏ ହେଉଛି ଝିଅ ବାପା କଣେ ଦୈନିକ ଅଟନ୍ତି ।
ଫାଇଲ (Correct Answer)
କାହାର
କିଏ
ଏଥିମଧ୍ୟରୁ କୌଣସିଟି ନୁହେଁ
- 89 ଧନ ଅପେକ୍ଷା ସ୍ୱାସ୍ଥ୍ୟ ।
ପସନ୍ଦ (Correct Answer)
ଅଧିକ ପସନ୍ଦ
ଏହା ଅପେକ୍ଷା ଅଧିକ ପସନ୍ଦ
ଅପେକ୍ଷା ଅଧିକତମ ପସନ୍ଦ
- 90 କୁକୁରମାନେ ଅପରିଚିତ ବ୍ୟକ୍ତିଙ୍କ ଉପରେ ଲୁହୁଥୁଲେ ।
କିଛି (Correct Answer)
କୌଣସି
ବହୁତ
କମ୍
- 91 ଝିଅଟି ଜା ବାପାଙ୍କ ପାଇଁ ପଦରସ କରିଛି ।
ଆଜ୍ଞା ବ୍ୟତୀତ
କିଛି (Correct Answer)
କୌଣସି
ଅନେକ
- 92 ପ୍ରତିଦିନ ତୁମେ ନବୁ ଖାଇବା ଭାବେ ।
କୌଣସି
ଅନେକ
ଆଜ୍ଞା (Correct Answer)
ଆଜ୍ଞା
- 93 ଜାମନକୁ ଶିକ୍ଷଣ ଦେବା ଦେଇଥିଲେ ।
ନବ ଲୋକ ମଧ୍ୟରୁ କେହି (Correct Answer)

ସମସ୍ତ
କ୍ଷେତ୍ରରେ
ଉତ୍ତର ଦିଅନ୍ତୁ

94. ଉପରୁ ସୈନ୍ୟବାହିନୀରେ ଯୋଗଦେବାକୁ କୁହାଯାଇଥିଲା ।

କିଛି ନୁହେଁ
ଦୁଇ ଘଣ୍ଟା ମଧ୍ୟରୁ କେହି ନୁହେଁ (Correct Answer)
ସମସ୍ତେ
କେତେକିଛି ଦିନ

95. ଶେଷ ଖବର କ'ଣ?

ନୂତନ ଖବର କ'ଣ?
ସର୍ବଶେଷ ଖବର କ'ଣ? (Correct Answer)
ଶେଷ ଖବର କ'ଣ?
ଏଗୁଡ଼ିକ ମଧ୍ୟରୁ କିଛି ନୁହେଁ

96. ଗୋଟି କଣେ କୁପଣ ବାନ୍ଦବ ।

ଗୋଟି କଣେକି କୁପଣ ବାନ୍ଦବ ।
ଗୋଟି କୁପଣ ଅଟେ ।
ଗୋଟି କଣେ କୁପଣ ଅଟେ । (Correct Answer)
ଏଗୁଡ଼ିକ ମଧ୍ୟରୁ କିଛି ନୁହେଁ

97. ନଅ ପୃଷ୍ଠାରେ ନୂମର ପୃଷ୍ଠକ ଖୋଲା ।

ନଅ ପୃଷ୍ଠାରେ ନୂମର ପୃଷ୍ଠକ ଖୋଲା ।
ନଅ ପୃଷ୍ଠାରେ ନୂମର ପୃଷ୍ଠକଗୁଡ଼ିକ ଖୋଲା । (Correct Answer)
ପୃଷ୍ଠା ନଅରେ ନୂମର ପୃଷ୍ଠକ ଖୋଲା ।
ଏଗୁଡ଼ିକ ମଧ୍ୟରୁ କିଛି ନୁହେଁ

98. ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ ଜାଣେକି ବିକଳ ମଧ୍ୟରୁ, ଗୋଟିଏ ବାକ୍ସରୁ ଯାହାକୁ ଦିଆଯାଇଥିବା ଶବ୍ଦ/ବାକ୍ୟଗୁଡ଼ିକ ପାଇଁ ବିକଳ ବରାଯାଇପାରିବ । ଚିନୋଟି ପୃଷ୍ଠକ,
ଚଳଚ୍ଚିତ୍ର ଜଗତରେ ଏକ ଗୋଟି ଯାହାର ସମାନ ବିଷୟ ବିଦ୍ୱା ବଢ଼ିଥିଲା ।

ସ୍ଥିଗୁଣ୍ଡ
ଚିନି ଖଣ୍ଡ (Correct Answer)
ଚିନି କଣିଆ ବାନ୍ଦବ
ସ୍ଥିପଦା

99. ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ ଜାଣେକି ବିକଳ ମଧ୍ୟରୁ, ଗୋଟିଏ ବାକ୍ସରୁ ଯାହାକୁ ଦିଆଯାଇଥିବା ଶବ୍ଦ/ବାକ୍ୟଗୁଡ଼ିକ ପାଇଁ ବିକଳ ବରାଯାଇପାରିବ । ସୂକ୍ଷ୍ମ ବିଦ୍ୱା ଅନ୍ୟାନ୍ୟ
କଥା କେତେକ କଣେ ବିଶେଷତା ।

ପ୍ରାଥମିକ
ସୌଖୀନ
ସୁଶ୍ରୀକ୍ଷୀ (Correct Answer)
ଭସାନ୍ତ

100. ନିର୍ଦ୍ଦେଶାବଳୀ ଜାଣେକି ବିକଳ ମଧ୍ୟରୁ, ଗୋଟିଏ ବାକ୍ସରୁ ଯାହାକୁ ଦିଆଯାଇଥିବା ଶବ୍ଦ/ବାକ୍ୟଗୁଡ଼ିକ ପାଇଁ ବିକଳ ବରାଯାଇପାରିବ । ଅତ୍ୟଧିକ ସରଳତା
ଓପରାରିକତା ।

ଅମଳାଅଳ
ସରଳତା (Correct Answer)
ନୂତନୀତି
ବ୍ୟକ୍ତିଗତତା